
Glasgow and the Clyde Valley Strategic Development Planning Authority 

To: Glasgow and the Clyde Valley Strategic Development Planning Authority 
Joint Committee 

On:  11th March 2019 

Report by 

Stuart Tait, Manager 

Clydeplan Planning Performance Framework Feedback 2017/18 

1. Summary

1.1 The purpose of this report is for the Joint Committee to note the Scottish 
Government’s feedback on Clydeplan’s Planning Performance Framework 
2017/18 and the Scottish Government’s proposed changes to performance 
monitoring as specified within the Planning Bill. 

2. Recommendation

2.1 It is recommended that the Joint Committee note the Scottish Government’s 
feedback on Clydeplan’s Planning Performance Framework 2017/18. 

3. Context

3.1 As part of the Scottish Government’s ongoing commitment to improving 
planning performance across Scotland, Clydeplan submitted its sixth Planning 
Performance Framework for the period April 2017 to March 2018. 

4. Feedback Report

4.1 The Scottish Government provided feedback on the Clydeplan submission on 
17th January 2019 (refer Appendix). 

4.2 Clydeplan’s performance has been assessed very positively on its plan 
preparation performance; and collaborative approach to sharing good practice, 
skills and knowledge between authorities, with all categories rated as green, and 
“culture of continuous improvement” as amber. 

4.3 Of note is the covering letter from Kevin Stewart MSP the Minister for Local 
Government and Housing in which he notes that the Planning Bill has recently 
passed through the second stage of parliamentary consideration, during which 
the Local Government and Communities Committee voted, amongst other things 
to remove the proposed provisions on planning performance, provisions to make 
training for elected members mandatory, and the existing penalty clause 
provisions. 



 

 

4.4 The Minister also states that whatever the outcome of the Planning Bill he 
believes that it is the time to look again at how we measure the performance of 
the planning system and that this will be considered the Scottish Government led 
High Level Group on Planning. 
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